
VICE CHAIRMAN’S VIEWS 
which is a perception and opinion which 
we want to alter and build members 
confidence in the governance and the 
body of the sport. 
 

There are of course others issues which 
we intend to discuss and address, 
which time will have to lend itself to. 
 
We hope that the support received will 
continue and that the licence holders 
will back any changes made and help 
us to implement them and improve Har-
ness Racing for all its supporters. 
 
 

Jim McInally 

I must give huge thanks to all those 
that have supported myself and Roy in 
our drive to be voted in as Vice Chair-
man and Chairman. The backing and 
encouragement we received whilst trav-
elling to association meetings was un-
believable and totally appreciated.  
 
As those who attended communicated 
to us, what most people want to see is 
change. Change in many forms within 
Harness Racing, but importantly change 
in the way which decisions and altera-
tions made by the BHRC are shared 
with licence holders. Many licence hold-
ers feel disconnected from the BHRC  


